



# St. Cuthbert's House

# September 27, 2022

#### **INCLUDED IN TODAY'S TEWSDAY NEWSDAY:**

#### **NEW** THIS WEEK

- Report following Diocesan Retreats at Camp Harding
- National Day of Truth and Reconciliation Orange Shirt Day
- Ecumenical Stewardship seminar: How Do We Talk About Climate Change?
- Funeral Service for Rev. Marlene Haygarth
- Diocesan Prayer Diary for the month of October 2022
- Updated: Around the Diocese ...

#### Other articles OF NOTE:

- Prayers for Diocesan Synod
- QSMM courses
- Calendar of Upcoming Dates

Parishes are invited to share information from the Newsday with their parishioners. Thank you for taking time out of your day to get caught up on Diocesan News.

In sharing this information, each parish may have a different method: some may glean the announcements pertinent to their parish to be included in their weekly bulletin, some may include details in their weekly announcements following service, and some may forward the 'Newsday" on to their contacts. Please continue to share the information within your parish in the method that best suits your parish. If at any point an announcement or poster would better suit your needs in word format, please let Cindy know.

Diocese of Qu'Appelle 1501 College Avenue Regina, Saskatchewan S4P 1B8 306-522-1608

Website: quappelle.anglican.ca

Cindy email—dio.quappelle@sasktel.net
Bishop Helen: bishophelen@quappelle.anglican.ca
Archdeacon Catherine: archdeacon.catherine@sasktel.net

Hospital visitation: Deacon Margaret Friesen 306-535-3115

# National Day for Truth and Reconciliation - Orange shirt day!



September 30 is both the **National Day for Truth and Reconciliation** and **Orange Shirt Day**. Orange Shirt Day is an Indigenous-led grassroots commemorative day intended to raise awareness of the individual, family and community inter-generational impacts of residential schools, and to promote the concept of "Every Child Matters". The orange shirt is a symbol of the stripping away of culture, freedom and self-esteem experienced by Indigenous children over generations.



On September 30, we encourage all Canadians to wear orange to honour the thousands of Survivors of residential schools. To learn more, visit <a href="https://www.canada.ca/en/canadian-heritage/campaigns/national-day-truth-reconciliation.html">https://www.canada.ca/en/canadian-heritage/campaigns/national-day-truth-reconciliation.html</a>

#### **Every Child Matters.**

Thank you to Rev Alexander Campbell who provided the information below on Orange Shirt Day.

What is Orange Shirt Day?

Orange Shirt is a national movement in Canada for Indigenous and non-Indigenous people to come together in the spirit of hope and reconciliation to honour former residential school students whose families and communities have been impacted by the policies and actions of the Government of Canada and the churches that operated the schools.

Orange Shirt Day began in Williams Lake, BC in 2013 at the St. Joseph Mission (SJM) residential school commemoration event and has since spread across the country. The name Orange Shirt Day honours survivor Phyllis Webstad's story of having her shiny new orange shirt taken away from her from school officials on her first day of school at the Mission.

The date of the annual event was chosen because it is the time of year that children were removed from their families and forced to attend residential schools.

Orange Shirt Day inspires Canadians to initiate anti-racism and anti-bullying initiatives in schools and the workplace.

The residential school era began in the early 1870's, with the last school closing in 1996. More than 150,000 Indigenous, Métis and Inuit children attended these schools, with an estimated 80,000 survivors living today.

In summary, 'Orange Shirt Day' is a day to raise awareness of Indian Residential Schools, their history, the impacts they've had on Indigenous (First Nations, Metis, and Inuit) children and the intergenerational trauma that has impacted and continues to impact survivors and their families. Though there is still a lot of work to be done, it is a small step towards reconciliation.

I encourage you to wear an orange shirt, dress, or an orange anything on Friday, September 30 to show your ongoing support and awareness of these events that affect our people.

Do you need an orange shirt to wear?

A limited number of shirts are available at the Synod office for \$20 each Please call ahead to enquire for size and availability.

## How do We Talk about

### **Climate Change?**

# A conversation on Integral Ecology

You are invited to join in our Ecumenical Stewardship seminar for the Season of Creation. We will be exploring the concept of "integral ecology" as found in recent ecological discussions including Pope Francis' *Laudato Si'* and others. We have two speakers to explore this topic with us:

Dr. Arthur Walker-Jones has been until recently the United

Church of Canada Research Chair in Contemporary Theology at the University of Winnipeg. He has also been involved in various environmental organizations, is chair of Green Faith Alliance Canada, and was co-chair of the Roman Catholic/United Church of Canada Dialogue on Climate Change.

Sr. Dr. Mary Rowell, csj is a member of the Sisters of St. Joseph and is deeply engaged in eco-ministry at Villa St. Joseph Ecology & Spirituality Centre in Cobourg, Ontario. She teaches eco-theology at Regis and St. Michael's College at the University of Toronto. She also served as a member of the Roman Catholic/United Church of Canada Dialogue on Climate Change.

The seminar is open to all. It will be **Thursday, Oct. 6 at 3pm** (Saskatchewan). This is 2pm in BC, 3pm in AB, 4pm in MB, 5pm in ON & QC, 6pm in Atlantic, 6:30pm in NL.

To register: https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZwvdOGqqjwoE9e0S2aovSDIwOcWFF7aGbw6

For further information, contact Nicholas Jesson at njesson@archregina.sk.ca

This webinar is planned in the spirit of the LAURC Covenant by the Ecumenical Stewardship Committee of the Anglican Diocese of Qu'Appelle, the Saskatchewan Synod of the ELCIC, and the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Regina.

# Our 84th Diocesan Synod will be held October 14-16 at St. Paul's Cathedral, Regina.

# Will you add the following to your prayer list until the event?

- for God's grace and wisdom for the planning teams and Synod office staff
- for the delegates who will be attending
- for Bishop Helen and other leadership as they prepare

We also want to know what you'd like us to pray for at Synod!...for your parish family....for you....for anything you'd like us to lift up.... Please contact Kate Berringer, Diocesan Coordinator, kate.berringer@quappelle.anglican.ca and prayers will be offered!



# **Diocesan retreats:**

Over the last two months, several adult retreats were held at Camp Harding. What have the experiences been like?

"Arriving at Camp Harding is like arriving in a new land. After a long drive with highway noises and the regular sounds of civilization and still experiencing some of the stress of getting organized to come to Cypress Hills, to step out of the vehicle into this new settling is unbelievable." The silence, the beauty of nature's order and the presence of the Spirit of God blesses me. Cypress hills seems like a gift for the people who saw no trees and little water in the south grass lands. For myself and many others it's a place to be restored, comforted or just quieted. This is one of the places that God has provided for me to find peace and often healing. That's why I love Camp Harding."

Lorna Cross, Lay retreat participant, St. Mary's Regina.





"I attended this retreat because I was uncertain of what direction I should go in life. I left the retreat still uncertain of what direction I should go, but with the distinct sense that all of the yardsticks I had been using to decide were completely worthless. This is an improvement, but it's a hard improvement to sit with. The retreat did a very good job at what it intended to do - put me into closer contact with God - but it didn't feel like how I wanted it to feel. I would recommend that others try a retreat nearly unconditionally, so long as they have strong pastoral support at home.

The Cypress Hills are wonderful, and Camp Harding is delightful. Nothing compares to lying on my back and staring up at the tops of the lodgepole pines swaying on a sunny day. I also strongly recommend that all retreatants bring a tent and a sleeping bag; waking up at sunrise really enhanced the experience for me."

Jeremy Morris, "The Holy Spirit and the Christian Life" retreat participant, St. Aidan's Moose Jaw.

"I love attending retreats. It gives me a time and a space to be separate for the Lord. I always learn something new at retreats and end up having a deeper relationship with my Lord and saviour. This year I learned that I had been too busy doing and being in this world and not resting and being in our Lord's arms.

This year's lay retreat was very emotional, physical and spiritual experience for me. There was a struggle within which ended with an awakening and strengthening of my spirit. I praise God for this and thank Him for always being with me, having my back and carrying my load. I was reminded that I need to rest and abide in our Lord always.

I believe that everyone should go to at least one or two lay retreats. There is always something new to learn; whether it is something you hear from God, the facilitator, or from discussions with others. It is also helps to build up your faith when you spend time with and study with other fellow believers."

Linda Kapasky, *The Holy Spirit and the Christian Life*" retreat participant, St. Mary, Maple Creek.





"I thought the 2022 retreat was very worthwhile...it was good to have time to think more deeply about all the topics we heard/read/learned/discussed, without the distractions of ordinary things and routines at home. All other retreats I had attended were silent retreats, and I was wondering how the experience would differ because this one wasn't. We had some time set as silent, and I appreciated that, but it was also good to be able to talk/discuss/visit with others from around the diocese. The variety of worship was excellent!"

Joanne Shurvin-Martin, "The Holy Spirit and the Christian Life" retreat participant, Immanuel, Regina.

# **Diocesan Prayers for October 2022**

Please note that these prayers for October 2022 are also included as an attachment with the Newsday email, as well as posted on the Diocesan Website.

#### Covid-19 prayer:

For continued healing as we are able to come together following the pandemic, and for those who have suffered loss and are in need of prayer.

#### Prayer for reconciliation:

As Christians, our work for justice and reconciliation is grounded in Scripture and in our common worship life. We need to pray constantly for God's healing touch in our lives and in the broken relationships between Indigenous and newcomer peoples. [source: New Agape Worship Resource Anglican Church of Canada]

#### October 2 - Seventeenth Sunday after Pentecost

for the clergy, lay leaders, congregation and ministries of Palliser parish

for Rt Rev Anna Greenwood-Lee, Bishop, and clergy and people of the Diocese of British Columbia

for the dean, council, and congregations of the Lower Mainland Region of the British Columbia Synod, ELCIC

for our companion dioceses of Lichfield and Muyinga

for our ecumenical partners in the Lutheran, Anglican, Ukrainian Catholic, Roman Catholic Covenant (LAURC)

#### October 9 - Eighteenth Sunday after Pentecost

for the clergy, lay leaders, congregation and ministries of Plain and Valley parish: All Saints, Lumsden, All Saints, Pense and St. Nicholas, Kennell.

for The Rt Rev David Lehmann, Bishop, and the clergy and people of the Diocese of Caledonia, ACC

for the dean, council, and congregations of the North Region of the British Columbia Synod, ELCIC

for our companion dioceses of Lichfield and Muyinga

for our ecumenical partners in the Lutheran, Anglican, Ukrainian Catholic, Roman Catholic Covenant (LAURC)

#### October 16 - Nineteenth Sunday after Pentecost

for Bishop Helen Kennedy, the synod delegates and all in attendance at the 84<sup>th</sup> Diocesan Synod at St. Paul's Cathedral.

for the Rt Rev Lynne McNaughton, Bishop, and the clergy and people of the Diocese of Kootenay, ACC

for the dean, council, and congregations of the Vancouver Island Region of the British Columbia Synod, ELCIC

for our companion dioceses of Lichfield and Muyinga

for our ecumenical partners in the Lutheran, Anglican, Ukrainian Catholic, Roman Catholic Covenant (LAURC)

#### October 23 - Twentieth Sunday after Pentecost

for the clergy, lay leaders, congregation and ministries of Sask Gateway parish

for the Rt Rev John Stephens, Bishop, and the clergy and people of the Diocese of New Westminster, ACC.

For an end to gender-based violence and human trafficking. ELCIC/ACC

for our companion dioceses of Lichfield and Muyinga

for our ecumenical partners in the Lutheran, Anglican, Ukrainian Catholic, Roman Catholic Covenant (LAURC)

#### October 30 – Twenty-First Sunday after Pentecost

for the clergy, lay leaders, congregation and ministries of Immanuel parish, Regina

for the Rt Rev Leslie Wheeler-Dame, Bishop and all the clergy and people of the Diocese of Yukon, ACC

for the President, faculty, students and staff of Lutheran Theological Seminary, Saskatoon. ELCIC

for our companion dioceses of Lichfield and Muyinga

for our ecumenical partners in the Lutheran, Anglican, Ukrainian Catholic, Roman Catholic Covenant (LAURC)



This on-going section will list activities that are going on in parishes throughout the diocese.

Although distance may prohibit attendance at many of these events, it is be provided as an informative piece, to know what is going on .... *around the diocese!* 

If, at any point, you would prefer to have the information sent in a different format, or are unable to open a link, please contact Cindy.

#### St. Paul Cathedral, Regina

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 1, 2022 ST. PAUL'S FALL SUPPER Sit-down Beef Supper with all the trimmings (Catered by Charlotte's Catering) 4:30-6:30 p.m. Tickets \$25 -Available at the Cathedral Office or the door

Funeral Service for Rev. Marlene Haygarth will be celebrated at St. Paul's Cathedral on Monday, October 3 at 10:30am. Clergy are invited to attend and vest. Colour is white.

Rev. Marlene was ordained to the Diaconate on January 12, 1997 in Oxbow by Bishop Eric Bays for the Diocese of Qu'Appelle. Her ordination to the Priesthood was celebrated on April 1, 2000 at St. Paul's Cathedral, Regina by Bishop Duncan Wallace. She was raised up and trained for the locally-ordained ministry for the parish of Oxbow, where she served from 1997 to her retirement in 2013.

The Diocese is grateful for her faithful service.

May she rest in peace and rise in glory.

#### **Bible Study at St. Paul's**

The theme for this fall's Bible study will be the Jewish New Testament. We will read the Gospel of Matthew and the Epistles of James and Jude. All sessions are on Thursday mornings from 9:30 to 11:00 in the cloister, beginning on 29 September. All are welcome.

#### St. Mary the Virgin Anglican Church, Regina

is pleased to welcome the South Sudanese refugee family sponsored from Nyamizi Refugee Camp, Uganda. We thank God the arrival of the family to Regina has been confirmed on October 19, 2022. We ask for safe travels of: Mapiou Deng Arok, Ahou Bol Thon, Arok Deng Arok, Arok Mapiou Deng and Ayak Mapiou Deng to their new home and community in Regina. We thank everyone who has not only prayed for us throughout this journey, but also donated money and contributed time to help us achieve our fundraising goals and make this journey memorable.

If you need more information, please visit our church website, or contact the church office and your inquiry will be directed appropriately. God bless you abundantly.

Respectfully submitted by Rev. Nathaniel Athian Deng Mayen, Associate priest and chair of the Refugee Support/ Sponsorship Committee, St. Mary the Virgin, Regina.

#### Immanuel parish, Regina

September 30—<u>Orange Shirt Day Children's Program</u>: the kids are off school, but its not a statutory holiday in Saskatchewan, so many parents are working. Thanks to the Anglican Foundation Grant, Immanuel is including this day in the VBS School Days off program. We have a great program planned to enhance our children's knowledge of Indigenous Culture. For more information, click our poster.

VBS SDO Poster - Orange Shirt.pdf (immanuelanglicanregina.ca)



# THE QU'APPELLE SCHOOL FOR MISSION AND MINISTRY

### **Preaching Series:**

The Qu'Appelle School for Mission and Ministry is inviting preachers and want-to-be preachers to attend a preaching course taught by the Rev. Dr. Iain Luke, principal of the College of Emmanuel and St Chad.

This is an opportunity to learn about preaching and to do some preaching within the group.

Save the dates: Nov. 4<sup>th</sup> and 10<sup>th</sup> / Dec. 2<sup>nd</sup> and 9<sup>th</sup> / Jan. 6<sup>th</sup> and 13<sup>th</sup> / Feb. 3<sup>rd</sup>.



Rev. Dr. Jain Luke

A certificate will be awarded upon the successful completion of the course.

For more details contact <a href="mailto:archdeacon.catherine@sasktel.net">archdeacon.catherine@sasktel.net</a>

Bible Overview: Through the Bible in a Year (2022) continues...

## **Explore The New Testament with Rev. Dr. Dean Pinter**

Wednesday, October 5<sup>th</sup> 2022 Paul and His Co-Workers (Luke, Acts, and the Letters of Paul)

Wednesday, November 9<sup>th</sup> 2022 Peter & Matthew
Apostles of Jesus (Mark, 1 & 2 Peter, Jude, Matthew, Hebrews and James)

Wednesday, December 7<sup>th</sup> 2022 The Writings of John

(John, 1, 2, 3 and Revelation)

Rev. Dr. Dean Pinter

Classes will be offered on Zoom and are meant to give an overview of each book. It is hoped that you will read as much of the books as possible following each session. There will be time allowed for questions from the reading of the previous month.

If you would like to make a general donation to QSMM, you may do the following: 1. Mail a cheque to: The Diocese of Qu'Appelle 1501 College Ave. Regina, SK S4P 1B8 (payable to Diocese of Qu'Appelle - indicate QSMM donation on memo) 2. Donate online through **Canada Help**s using the following steps: go to <a href="www.quappelle.anglican.ca">www.quappelle.anglican.ca</a> You will get a Transaction Confirmation number and can download your receipt

# upcoming 2022 dates ...

### **SEPTEMBER**

27 to 29 — Clergy Conference

30 — National Day for Truth and Reconciliation / Orange Shirt Day

### **OCTOBER**

- 1 Diocesan Council
- 2 Bishop Helen at Kamsack parish
- 3 Funeral service for Rev. Marlene Haygarth 10:30am at Cathedral
- 5 QSMM: Explore the New Testament
  - Paul and His Co-Workers (Luke, Acts, and the Letters of Paul
- 9 Bishop Helen at Estevan parish
- 14 to 16 Diocesan Synod
- 23 Bishop Helen closing service at Ogema parish
- 30 Bishop Helen at Last Mountain parish

### **NOVEMBER**

9 — QSMM: Explore the New Testament

Peter and Matthew: Apostles of Jesus (Mark, 1 & 2 Peter, Jude, Matthew, Hebrews and James)

27 — First Sunday of Advent

27 — Bishop Helen at Midlakes parish

### **DECEMBER**

- 4 Second Sunday of Advent
- 7 QSMM: Explore the New Testament The Writings of John: (1, 2, 3 John, and Revelation)
- 11 Third Sunday of Advent
- 18 Fourth Sunday of Advent
- 25 Christmas Day
- 24 to January 3 Synod Office closed